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Dear Director Smith:

In response to your June 2, 2011 letter regarding the Department’s service contracts/grant agreements, the
following describe requirements and internal processes that were previcusly implemented which address
the overall corrective actions:

1

2)

L)

4)

All service agreements meeting or exceeding the Category Two threshold amount ($35,000) are
reviewed by the Division of Legal Services to ensure all required terms, conditions, scope of
work and deliverables are appropriately documented.
Both Purchasing Services and the Division of Legal Services review all service agreements to
assist with identifying scenarios and ensuring that appropriate documentation is obtained when
business areas should be requiring the vendor to:

a. quote services based on tasks and deliverables rather than hourly rates

b. quote services based on the maximum allowable rates based on State Term Contract rates
In accordance with Section 287.057(14), F.S., agency Contract Managers responsible for
contracts exceeding the Category Two threshold amount ($35,000) are required to attend training
as conducted by the Division of Accounting and Auditing for accountability in contracts and
grant management. Each Contract Manager is to obtain their certification every two years.
The Department has dedicated a Contract Administration Manager resource (currently a vacant
position) to provide training, mentoring and periodic quality assurance reviews of contract
manager files to assess appropriate documentation.

In addition, we have provided below a response to each listed deficiency:

D

Deliverables:

a. Grants not containing deliverables — The two (2) referenced grants did include an
amendment intended to correct this issue. However the verbiage in the amendments stifl
allowed for question regarding their reference to “performance standards included in the
deliverables” when they should have referenced “performance standards included in the
statement of work.”

CORRECTIVE ACTION: An amendment to the grants is in process to specify the
performance standards included in the statement of work. This updated template will be
utilized for future grant agreements.

b. Service contract not containing verifiable units of service — The referenced contract is
related to staff augmentation IT project consulting which was executed prior to the
effective date of Ch. 2010-151 when “per task™ invoicing became a requirement. This
agreement was correctly executed based on a specific number of licenses and specific
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